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OFFICER ASSAULTED INSIDE STATE PRISON

A routine shift took a turn for the worse this morning when a Correctional Police Officer suffered
a vicious assault at the hands of an inmate inside of one of New Jersey’s State Prisons. The
assailant was first observed exiting his cell at approximately 6:43am and walked directly to the
officer’s podium. The inmate lunged onto the podium and continuously struck the officer with
closed fist punches, then proceeded to drag the officer on the floor and began striking him with
feet and legs. Responding officers were also physically assaulted by the inmate until he was
eventually restrained and escorted to a nearby holding cell. The officer suffered several contusions
and bruising to the face and head.

William Sullivan, President of the New Jersey State Policeman’s Benevolent Association Local
105 responded in a statement, “Throughout my years in the Department of Corrections, I have seen
many unprovoked attacks such as this and each one seems more disturbing than the last.” The PBA
Local 105 represents the state’s approximately 6,000 active Correctional Police Officers whose
responsibility it is to interact with inmates on a daily basis. “We actively prepare for situations like
this, but it is unfortunately one of the realities that our officers have to face day in and day out.
What disturbs me even more is that this officer, who was just doing his job, may now be forced to
pick up the tab for his own medical expenses out of pocket under the state’s current law.”

Under the state’s current legal standard, when an officer is injured in the line of duty and must go
on workers compensation, they will receive only 70% of their original salary and must pay their
portion of the medical insurance which can range from $300-$700 each month. If eligible for Sick
Leave Injury (SLI) benefits, those medical costs will be covered, but only for a maximum of six
months. If an officer’s recovery time exceeds six months, many are forced to continue recovery
while paying unintended expenses out of their own pocket in addition to working without a
contract.

A current bill (S-1864) making its way through the state legislature looks to increase an officer’s
benefit period to twelve months. “We need to do more for our brave officers who risk their own
safety every time they report for their shift. We call on the New Jersey Legislature to pass this SLI
bill so they can finally receive the treatment they deserve.”




